Spotlight on Regional Collaboration: What Collaboration Can Do for You (and your program!)
By Alyssa Sickle, Catholic Volunteer Network Executive Assistant and Events Coordinator 
One of the advantages of being a member of Catholic Volunteer Network is learning about other organizations similar to your own. With so many programs grouped around the country, many Catholic Volunteer Network programs have chosen to collaborate on a regular basis by meeting intentionally with other programs in their geographic region. At least four regional groups currently exist among Catholic Volunteer Network member programs in Chicago, New York, Philadelphia, and Washington, D.C.
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Charles Spring with Lutheran Volunteer Corps shared that one of the greatest benefits he has experienced from the collaborative meetings is the exchange of ideas and feedback on challenges they face within their programs. The meetings allow for each person to share updates on their program, resulting in good conversation about a variety of topics. Charles has noticed that programs with only one staff member in the city (or one staff member for the whole program) have found their group especially helpful, since it is their main way to learn and gain support from peers.

Gina Scarpello, Director of Cabrini Mission Corps based in Philadelphia, and Jon Alvarez, Program Coordinator of Good Shepherd Volunteers in New York City, echoed Charles’ sentiments, saying that sharing ideas with the other program directors as well as asking for feedback on various challenges are large benefits. 

Both Gina and Jon expressed the importance of having support from those who are in the same field of work. Jon stated, “It is hard for us program coordinators to describe our jobs to other people, so it’s a relief to have other people in the room who really understand what we each do and really get it!”

Jon says that the conversations during their meetings can cover a wide variety of topics. “We have often talked about boundaries between ourselves and our volunteers and how to maintain a healthy balance in our work and personal lives,” he reflects. “We discuss methods/approaches for supporting volunteers and holding them accountable. Also, as we’ve gotten to know each other over the last couple of years, we’ve shared a little more about our own selves and discussed themes of spirituality, self-care, and our own personal goals in life.”

Katie Sullivan, Program Director of Franciscan Volunteer Ministry in Philadelphia, agrees that meeting with other directors is helpful both personally and professionally. “The GPAD (Greater Philadelphia Area Directors) group is one which understands the daily joys and struggles of balancing the relational and spiritual aspects, as well as the administrative and financial aspects of staffing a faith-based volunteer program,” Katie shares. “One of the greatest gifts for me is the wisdom shared, the perspective given, and the regular reminders to care for self as well as the volunteers and the program as a whole.”

The regional groups often take advantage of professional development activities. Jon shared that the New York group received funding this year for a few trainings, including a workshop with the Center for Nonviolent Communication, an organization they learned about through the 2009 Catholic Volunteer Network conference in Durham. 

Building community among the local volunteers is another benefit to networking with other volunteer programs. Some volunteers in the local city are able to gather together more than once during the year. Even for volunteers that are placed in different regions or countries, trainings or orientations are often done collaboratively. The Washington D.C. volunteers participate in a picnic and urban safety training. The Catholic Volunteer Network staff also hosts a prayer service and potluck at the beginning of the year as a way to kick off the year for these volunteers. Charles said that giving the volunteers a chance to meet at the beginning of the year allows them to find support from each other throughout the year. 

The New York City group plans one collaborative gathering for the local volunteers each month. These times have included career workshops, Enneagram workshops, potlucks, Martin Luther King, Jr. Day of Service, and a discernment retreat. The Philadelphia directors host quarterly activities for the volunteers, including a collaborative formation at the beginning of the volunteer cycle. 

Both Jon and Gina had the same answer when asked what suggestions they had for other programs considering starting a regional group: “Do it!” Gina recommends, “Don't forget to build into your meetings time for you as directors to build community with one another. It's so easy to get focused on talking solely about the volunteers/missioners/programming, that you can sometimes forget the value that comes from building relationships with one another. Sometimes it has been the times when we are not being ‘productive’ that the best ideas can emerge!” 

Jon elaborates, “Too often, we get ‘stuck’ in our own individual programs and that makes it easy to lose perspective, not only on the overall big picture of service and justice, but also on our own jobs. When we get to know other people who are involved in similar work, it offers a diversity of perspective, a fresh look at things, and a realignment of our ability to approach our work. It’s easy, too: just look up the folks in your area, call them and invite them to lunch!” 

 

 

 

